## THE JESUS CREEK NEWSLETTER

published sporadically by the Jesus Creek Women's Guild Clara Maddox, editor and former president of Women's Guild

- \*Our congratulations and best wishes go out to Glenda Richmond, the reigning Miss Goober. Glenda will be competing in the Miss Tennessee National Pageant to be held in Memphis next month. She hurt herself pretty badly while practicing for the talent portion of the program, but word has it Glenda will be on her feet again real soon.
- We're equally proud of Oliver Host, upon the completion of his book about Jesus Creek settlers. Oliver tells us the book will be out in plenty of time for Christmas purchasing.
- This month's award for Yard of the Month goes to Frankie Mae Weathers. If you haven't seen Frankie Mae's orange lilies and charming pink flamingos (which she borrowed from her neighbor, Mrs. O'dell), better run by and look before the growing season ends.
- Estelle Carhart asks us to remind everyone that this is fine free month at the library. Turn in your overdue books now and there will be no charge. If you can't get in to the library this month, just let Estelle know and she will drop charges for you anyway.
- Jesus Creek newcomer Roger Shelton had dinner with Delia Cannon and her daughter Charlotte last week. As you probably know, Charlotte is a recent bride and now lives in Nashville. I have not yet heard who her husband's people are, but believe he comes from out of state.
- \*Sons and Daughters of the Confederacy is holding a covered dish dinner next Saturday night for members only.
- Lindsay James Leach and his lovely new wife went shopping in Nashville recently. While there they ate at Sylvan Park and report that the food was excellent.
- Friends of the Library will hold their monthly meeting at 10 A.M. the third Tuesday. All interested parties are invited. If no more than two people show up, the meeting will be canceled.
- Tate Yancy was in Jesus Creek recently to visit her brother, Patrick McCullough, who unfortunately was out of town.
- Mary Anne's Back Porch Florist reopened this week. Mary Anne is feeling much better, as is her cat.
- Brother Wagoner, pastor of the Jesus Creek Southern Baptist Church, won his first 10K race. I do not know how far he ran but congratulations anyway, Brother Wagoner!



This time our recipe comes from Miss Constance Winter. I know you will all want to try it out at home.

## Vinegar Pie

Mix 1 cup sugar with 1/4 teaspoon nutmeg, 3 tablespoons flour, and 1/8 tsp. salt. Melt 2 tablespoons butter in 1 cup water. Add 3 tablespoons vinegar. Add the sugar mixture gradually and stir until smooth. Cook over boiling water until thick, stirring occasionally. Beat 3 egg yolks slightly and beat in a portion of the hot mixture. Return to the main mixture and cook 1 to 2 minutes longer, stirring constantly. Cool rapidly. Pour into a baked, cooled 9 inch pie shell. Top with meringue.